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On behalf of the Grant County Health Department and the citizens of our county, I appreciate the opportunity to provide this
testimony on Senate Bill 391. We are an opponent of this bill.

Proposed as the Constitutional Right to Health Freedom Act, this bill seeks to limit or eliminate, the duties of the Secretary of
the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KHDE), the county or joint board of health, and the local health officer, in
responding to any infectious or contagious disease. In doing so, their primary response to such infectious or contagious diseases
would be to make recommendations.

As a local health department, we are very concerned with the ability to control and prevent disease spread in our community.
Protecting the health and safety of Kansans is our top priority, and the ability to prevent the spread of infectious and contagious
diseases is a critical approach to achieving that priority. Use of isolation, guarantine, and prohibition of public gatherings are
decisions that are never made lightly or without careful consideration of, both, the impacted individual, and the broader
community. And eliminating the authority of the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE), our county board of
heaith and our local health officer to utilize these tools, when other options are not likely to prevent further spread of infectious
or contagious diseases, will place others at increased risk,

As a health department we share with you the responsibility for the health and safety of everyone in our community. A
responsibility we also share with our appointing authorities on our local boards of county commissioners and our partners at
KDHE. I urge you to take no further action on this or any similar bill.

Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to this discussion.

Respectfully,

Denise M. James, RHIT
Administrator
Grant County Health Department




